Coordinated System of Care
Quality Assurance Committee
Minutes 
January 7, 2013
Members Present:

Karen Stubbs 
Debra Duhe

Kaaren Hebert
Staff Present:

Jody Levison-Johnson

Keith Durham
Sheila Jordan
Guests Present:
Eric Bruns (WERT)
Spencer Hensley (WERT)
Michael Pullman (WERT)
Members Absent:

Shari Rich
Karen Stubbs called the meeting to order at 3:05 pm. Karen introduced the University of Washington’s Wraparound Evaluation and Research Team (WERT) members who were in attendance by phone.
Eric Bruns of the WERT presented a Power Point Training entitled Evaluating Youth and System Outcomes in the Louisiana Coordinated System of Care (CSoC).  The following questions and comments were raised by Committee members and staff.
1. Slide # 2 – Orleans, Plaquemine and St. Bernard parishes are now included in region 1, so there are only four remaining parishes for future CSoC implementation.
2. Slide # 8 – Questions were raised about the time frame for this study.  The time frame will depend on a variety of factors including:
a. Time line for the WERT to receive the administrative data set from Magellan and/or other State agencies.
b. Time line for IRB approval.
c. Time span of retrospective data review will depend in part on perceived validity of data during the first year of implementation.
3. Slide # 12 – A question was raised about Magellan’s tracking of referrals from agencies in non-implementing regions.  Everyone was in agreement that the WERT must discuss this further with Magellan to better understand the data that is currently being captured when youth in non-implementing regions are enrolled in Magellan’s Resiliency Care Management (RCM) program.
4. Slide # 14 – Karen Stubbs raised the issue that only post adjudication data is available for OJJ youth. The five main cities in Louisiana have independent probation departments who share data manually and two of the local probation departments have very little in the way of data.  OJJ will have data for youth who are being placed in a residential or secured care setting.  

The WERT team discussed the need to identify contact persons from each of the State agencies to work with directly for exchanging administrative data for this study.  The following Quality Assurance Committee members were identified to work directly with the WERT moving forward:

a. DCFS – Karen Faulk and Kaaren Hebert

b. OJJ – Karen Stubbs

c. DOE – Debra Duhe and Kim Nesmith

d. Medicaid – Keith Durham

As a quorum was not present, the minutes from the November 1, 2012 meeting were not approved.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:35 pm.
